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Dear Sir or Madam 
 

NOTIFICATION OF ESSENTIAL MAINTENANCE WORKS 
A46 NB & SB M1 - LINCOLN 

 
At Highways England, we believe in a connected country, and our network makes 
these connections happen. In the East Midlands, we strive to improve our major roads 
and motorways, to keep people moving today and better tomorrow. 
 
I’m writing to let you know that we’ll be continuing our timetable of essential 
carriageway maintenance work to the A46, between the M1 at Leicester and the A57 
Carholme Roundabout at Lincoln that started on 12 July 2021. 
 
What work will you be carrying out? 
 
We’ll resurface sections of the carriageway and some of the slip roads, refresh road 
markings and renew road studs. 
 
Once completed, all road users will benefit from improved road safety and a smoother 
carriageway. 
 
To minimise disruption to the local community and road users we plan to deliver our 
scheme in phases, working overnight while the road is less busy, Monday to Friday 
between 8pm and 6am excluding Bank Holidays. This will also ensure that our road 
network is as free-flowing as possible during the day as the carriageways will remain 
open outside of our working hours. 
 
When will the work take place?  
 
Our next phase of work is planned to start on Friday 30 July 2021 and is scheduled 
for completion by early-November 2021. To maintain a safe environment for our 
workforce and customers we will need to close various sections of the A46, along with 
the adjoining exit and entry slips. 
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As the dates for each phase are confirmed we will notify you although they may be 
subject to change. 
 
During the closures we’ll put in place a diversion route which we’ve agreed with the 
Local Authority.  
 
Maintaining safety during Covid-19 
 

All our sites have strict safeguarding measures, in line with Public Health England 
guidance, to prevent the spread of COVID-19 and none of our sites are open to the 
public. All projects are closely monitored, and the situation is kept under constant 
review. 
 
Contact us 
 
If you have any queries about this work on behalf of your community, please contact 
the Public Liaison Officer, Karen Reeve, as follows: 
 

• Email:     EMADcomms@kier.co.uk 
 
Alternatively, you can also keep up to date directly by contacting our Highways 
England Customer Contact Centre as follows:  
 

• Email:      info@highwaysengland.co.uk 

• Telephone: 0300 123 5000 

• Twitter: @HighwaysEMIDS  
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
  

 
Matthew Carruthers 
East Midlands Operations Directorate  
Highways England 
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